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Devon and Severn IFCA News  
 
Officers seize illegal net and other fishing gear from 
Westward Ho! 
 

 
Over the Bank Holiday weekend, Enforcement Officers were alerted to and respond to 
a report of an illegal net near Westward Ho! 
 

      
 
 
On Bank Holiday Friday the 8th May 2020, D&S IFCA were informed of an illegal net in a gully 
near Westward Ho!  Due to the time of the report and the incoming tide it was not possible for 
officers to attend that same day.  Plans were made and put in place for the following day to 
conduct a shore patrol and attempt to seize the net.  Plans were made with assistance of the 
Environment Agency.  At all times officers adhered to social distancing in accordance with the 
Government’s Covid-19 pandemic guidelines.  
 
D&S IFCA are pleased to report that a fixed net approximately 50 meters long was seized on 
Saturday 9th May 2020 along with a long line and two prawn pots all illegally set in the same 
area known locally as Mermaid Pool. 
 
The area where the net was set was just outside the closing line for the River Taw and River 
Torridge.  Landward of the closing line only a seine net can be used to catch sand eel as per 
section 3.2 of the Netting Permit Byelaw.  Where the net was set is still restricted as per section 
3.4 of the Netting Permit Byelaw.  This states that the headline of a fixed net must be set at 
least 3 meters below the surface of the water at any state of the tide.  As the photos show this 
net was completely out of the water at low tide.  
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All netting and potting activity in the D&S IFCA District is managed by the Permit Byelaws and 
the associated permit conditions that can be viewed on D&S IFCA’s website. If you wish to 
use a net or a pot in the D&S IFCA then you must apply and receive a permit. 
 
Our enforcement work is targeted, and intelligence led, so if you see any suspicious fishing 
activity please report it to us, anonymously on 07740 175479. 
 
Further Information 
If you have any question about the permits that we issue, and the conditions within them, then 
please contact us in the office via phone or email. 
 
You can subscribe to our mailing list to receive our free E-newsletter by contacting D&S IFCA 
or subscribe yourself by using this link. 
 
 

 

https://www.devonandsevernifca.gov.uk/Enforcement-Legislation/Current-Permit-Byelaws-Permit-Conditions
https://www.devonandsevernifca.gov.uk/Apply-for-a-Permit
https://www.devonandsevernifca.gov.uk/About-us/Contact
https://devonandsevernifca.us16.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=70484baa603996000df7b2a8a&id=c289065385

